Dear Camp Sunnyside Clients and Families,
 
We are so excited to be moving forward with summer camp 2022 and are so excited to welcome you back to Camp!  We are hosting a typical camp season this year, which means we will have lots of people, from many communities, living on campus throughout the summer.
 
I want to apologize for the multiple and changing messages we have sent about vaccine requirements. Our goal is to provide a safe and fun camp season. We believed this could be achieved by requiring vaccines for our resident camp campers. We have learned that Iowa law does not allow us to have this requirement. We will be requiring vaccines for any team member who is living on-site. Therefore we are strongly encouraging anyone attending camp to be fully vaccinated and to have received at least one booster.  We will be taking the following precautions to provide the safest environment possible.
 
Pre Camp:
If you are sick, awaiting a COVID test, living with anyone who is waiting on a COVID test, have tested positive for COVID in the 11 days prior to your camp session or anyone in your home has tested positive 10 days prior to your camp session, please do not come to camp. We will happily assign a different week for you or refund your money.
 
Check-in:
1. Temperature will be taken for all campers.
1. The following questions will be asked for each camper:
1. Have you received a positive COVID test in the last 10 days?
1. Do you live with anyone who has received a positive COVID in the last 10 days?
1. Are you experiencing any of the following symptoms:
1. Fever or chills
1. Cough
1. Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
1. Fatigue
1. Muscle or body aches
1. Headache
1. New loss of taste or smell
1. Sore throat
1. Congestion or runny nose
1. Nausea or vomiting
1. Diarrhea
0. Are you waiting for the results of a COVID test as a result of symptoms or exposure?
0. Do you live with anyone who is waiting for the results of a COVID test as a result of symptoms or exposure?
 
Assigned Week of Camp:
1. Anyone who is symptomatic will be quarantined and sent home.
 
Thank you so much for signing up for camp and/or trusting us with your loved one. Our team is anxiously awaiting that first wonderful week as we work to get back to a little bit of “normal” at Camp Sunnyside.  We know it’s going to be a great summer and, with your help, we can have a safe, fun and memory-filled camp season!
 
Be Well-
Sherri
